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Context/Background

In response to the Governor's goal to train 500,000 apprentices by 2029, and in 
preparation for increased federal and state funding to support apprenticeships, 
members from throughout the region attended an Apprenticeship convening in Long 
Beach to discuss ideas for expanding apprenticeships. At this meeting, the Region 10 
participants came up with an asset matrix and potential action plan for moving 
forward. Other regions that have already begun using a collaborative approach are 
ahead of us in apprenticeship work.
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Goal

As a collective, create a space for all partners to find needed resources and 

share best practices to support employers and students through 

apprenticeship. The collective will also present opportunities for efficient 

collaboration on funding opportunities to build or expand the apprenticeship 

model, encouraging transparency and leveraging existing resources to further 

serve students and employers.
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Membership

• Denise Cabanilla, Imperial County Office of 
Education

• Liz Cardenas, Imperial County Office of 
Education

• Camilo Garcia, Imperial WDB
• Jon Carr, San Diego WDB
• Tracy Eckard, San Diego WDB
• Frank Pancucci, San Diego WDB
• Angel Stancer, San Diego WDB
• Arturo Vazquez, San Diego WDB

• Kevin McMackin, SDICCC Regional 
Consortium

• Suzanne Sebring, SDICCC Regional 
Consortum,

• Jennifer Prado, Education to Career Network 
Consortium

• Nichol Roe, Palomar College
• Amertah Perman, San Diego Community 

College District
• Claudia Estrada, San Diego Miramar College
• Tina Ngo Bartel, SDICCC Regional Center of 

Excellence
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